
Report of drain repair at Rose & Thistle/Rondelle alley on Front Street, Braco.

Before the repair was carried out, the alley was prone to flooding with up to 3” of water in a strong 
storm. The water would be on the gravel path and along the stone path. This made it difficult for 
residents and locals to use the alley. Water was also causing possible damage to the joining stone 
work. A drain was added across the path and so far there has been no water build up. The new gully 
connects into an existing downpipe, connecting to a sewer. We have not seen severe rainfall but 
trust that the new drain will make a significant improvement to the well used pathway. We wish to 
thank the Ardoch Trust for the contribution toward the project.


